
 
 Combined Notice of FONSI/NOI-RROF  

City of Tracy – Tracy Senior Living Project at 301 West Street  
 

Notice of Finding of No Significant Impact  
and Notice of Intent to Request Release of Funds  

 
 This Notice shall satisfy two separate but related procedural notification requirements for 
activities to be undertaken by the Housing Authority of the County of San Joaquin as authorized 
by the City of Tracy. 
 
This activity is being undertaken by the Housing Authority of the County of San Joaquin for the 
purpose of providing rental assistance for qualified very-low-income senior residents. The 
estimated funding for the project is $27,951,621.  
 
Tracy Senior Living Project at 301 West Street will be a 110 very-low-income affordable senior 
housing unit rental project built in two (2) phases, along with onsite and offsite improvements, 
located at 301 West Street, Tracy, California (Assessor Parcel Number 235-420-16). The 
Housing Authority of the County of San Joaquin will provide HUD-Project-Based Vouchers and 
Public Housing Capital Funds for 110 units designated for seniors and their families. 
 

 FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT (FONSI)  
The City of Tracy has determined that the project will have no significant impact on the 
human environment. Therefore, an Environmental Impact Statement under the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969 is not required. Additional project information 
is contained in the Environmental Review Record (ERR) on file at the City of Tracy at 
333 Civic Center Plaza, Tracy, California, 95376 and may be examined or copied 
weekdays 8:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. 

 
REQUEST FOR RELEASE OF FUNDS (RROF) 
The City of Tracy will authorize the Housing Authority of the County of San Joaquin to 
submit a request to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for 
the release of: 1) Public Housing Capital Fund Program funds (as authorized under 24 
CFR Part 905), and 2) Housing Choice Vouchers funds under 24 CFR part 983 (Project-
based Housing Choice Voucher Program) as authorized by Title I Section 8(o) of the 
United States Housing Act of 1937, to undertake a project known as Tracy Senior Living 
Project at 301 West Street in the City of Tracy, California for the demolition and 
disposition of seven (7) Residential Buildings (17 residential units) and site 
improvements. 

 
Any individual, group, or agency may submit written comments on the ERR to Kenneth Lipich at 
the City of Tracy at 333 Civic Center Plaza, Tracy, California, 95376 or by email 
(Kenneth.Lipich@cityoftracy.org). All comments received by May 8, 2024 will be considered by 
the City of Tracy prior to authorizing submission of a request for release of funds. Commentors 
should specify which part of this Notice they are addressing. 
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